

L84-JHF-275

May 17, 1984

To:

Distribution

Subject: May 30-31, 1984 PM-TPO Meeting

Attached is an agenda for the May Project Manager-Technical Project Officers meeting which will be held in the conference room at 2769 So. Highland. Please note that the April action items list is attached for your convenience. You will be notified if any significant changes are made which would affect presentors' appearances.

Please note that Wednesday's meeting starts at 10:00 a.m. and is again at the other SAI conference room.

SCIENCE APPLICATIONS, INC.

Љу Н. Fiore

Technical Assistant

JHF: jbs

Enclosure:

As stated

Distribution w/encl.:

D. L. Vieth, WMPO (2)

D. T. Oakley, LANL, Los Alamos, NM

T. O. Hunter, SNL, 6310, Albuquerque, NM

W. W. Dudley, Jr., USGS, Denver, CO

L. D. Ramspott, LLNL, Livermore, CA

A. R. Hakl, W, Mercury, NV

M. E. Spaeth, SAI/LV

M. B. Blanchard, WMPO (3)

M. P. Kunich, WMPO

V. F. Witherill, WMPO (4)

A. J. Roberts, RMB

J. N. Fiore, EEM S. H. Klein, SAI-QA/LV

M. V. Gelinas, Interaction Associates

B. C. Donaho, Interaction Associates

C. H. Johnson, NWPO

P. T. Prestholt, NRC/Las Vegas

Project File 9.2.1.8.2

Records Center

NV 841169

8406120218 840525 PDR WASTE PDR WM-11

LOCATION: SAI, 2769 So Highland

AGENDA

PAGE NO: 1 of 3

Las Yegas. NV.

NNWSI PROJECT MANAGER-TECHNICAL PROJECT OFFICER MEETING

DATE: May 30-31, 1984

TIME	WHAT	ноw	мно	EXPECTED OUTCOME	REF MATERIAL & CO( ENTS
WEDNESDAY,				· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	
May 30, 1984			,		
10:00-10:10 am	Introductions/Roles/Outcomes	Introductions as required,	Don/Brenda	·	
10:10-10:20	Meeting Agenda	review outcomes. Review, Revise, Agree	Brenda	An agenda everyone agrees upon.	Agenda distributed 5/17/84
10:20-10:35	April Action Items	Review status of action items	Brenda	Understanding of open items and how others were completed.	Action items appended to Agenda.
10:35-11:30	FYI'S			·	
	O Ben Rusche's Nomination O May 18 Budget Validation Mtg O NV Legis. Subcommittee	=	Don Don		
	Hearing	Feedback on meeting/testimony at Tonopah Mtg. 5/16.	Don		
	• EA Interaction Process	Status of how EA will be implemented.	Don		
	0 2 ES's	Status for NNWSI.	Don		(
	O 2-mo. Repository Pre- Conceptual Design Effort	Status.	Don		·
	O Repository Coord. Grp. Mtg. O DRI's Review of NNWSI Projec	Feedback on RCG Meetings Report on Review.	Tom Don		
	O Mission Plan	Status what's next?	Don		ļ
11:30-12:30 pm	DOE/NRC Workshops NRC Data Reviews	Discuss status of Workshops. Discuss NRC schedule and participant positions regarding copying of data during reviews.	Don/TPO's/Paul Don/TPO's/Paul		
12:30-1:30 pm	LUNCH			·	
1:30-2:00	SCP: Issues Hierarchy/Perfor- mance Assessment/Regulatory Requirements	Discuss proposed ESTP/SCP interaction meeting to address Chpt. 5 and Chpt. 10 needs: when, and what is expected outcome?	Mike V.	TPO help in getting participants together for meeting.	

LOCATION: SAL 2769 Sq. Highland

#### AGENDA

PAGE NO: 2 of 3

Las Vegas, NV

NNWSI PROJECT MANAGER-TECHNICAL PROJECT OFFICER MEETING

DATE: May 30-31, 1984

· TIME	WHAT	HOW	WHO	EXPECTED OUTCOME	REF MATERIAL & COL	:NTS
MEDNESDAY, May	30, cont'd.					
2:00-2:30	ESTP - Status and Problems	Discuss coupled testing and other unresolved issues which are holding up production of the ESTP.	Don 0./Don/TPO's	Determine when decisions can or must be made so ESTP Committee can complete plans and Chpt. 5.		
2:30-3:00	Records Center: Effective Solutions Presentation	Present summary of proposal; Questions and Answers.	Bob Hofer Don/TPO's	Determine whether proposer under stands Project records problems.	1	
3:00-3:15	QA Workshop and Problem Resolution Status	Present status of NVO-196-17, Rev. 2 and workshop related to it (June 5-6). Discuss status of problem resolution process. Propose 3-hr. QA indoctrination at June TPO Mtg. for Don/TPO's/Site managers.		Understanding of purpose of workshop, who will attend, and logistics. Agree on 3-hour QA session in June TPO meeting & who will attend.		
3:15-3:30	Waste Handling Interaction w/ HQ	Discuss request from HQ to provide SNL and LLNL staff for waste handling interaction.	Tom/Larry	Determine status of HQ request and what should be done, if anything, to respond.	(	•
3:30-3:45	BREAK	[				
3:45-4:00	Northern Block	Status should be discussed	Tom/Bill	Update on importance of the Northern Block as alternative repository site.		
4:00-4:30	Management Retreat	Discuss logistics, content, purpose.	Don/TPO's	Agree on time, place, content, format, and outcome of retreat.		
4:30-4:50	Project-wide Interaction Associates Seminar -September	Present idea of seminar to train appropriate participants for facilitative behavior, recording, and fundamentals of facilitation.	Mike/Don/TPO's	Agree on need for seminar, identify appropriate people that should participate. Assign responsibility for arrangements if seminar is determined to be usef		

LOCATION: SAI. 2769 Sq. Highland

AGENDA

PAGE NO: 3 of 3

Las Vegas, NV

NNWSI PROJECT MANAGER-TECHNICAL PROJECT OFFICER MEETING

DATE: May 30-31, 1984

TIME	WHAT	ном	WHO	EXPECTED OUTCOME	REF MATERIAL & COL 3NT
WEDNESDAY, May	30, Cont'd.				
4:50-5:00	Meeting Evaluation/Suggestions	How did we do?	Everyon <del>e</del>	Ways to improve meetings.	
5:15- 777	Facilitation of Facilitator Transition	Review history of present facilitator's role in Project meetings and management retreats.	Don/TPO's/Brenda/ Mary/Joy/Special Guests	Understanding of impact and personal contribution of facilitator on Project participant interactions plus a bit of revelry.	
THURSDAY, May 3	1, 1984				
8:00-8:10 a.m.	Review Agenda for Day	Review, Revise, Agree	Brenda/Don/TPO's	·	·
8:10-9:15	FY 85 Participant Funding Distribution	Discuss distribution of funds among Project participants.	Allen/Don/TPO's	Understanding of preliminary FY 87 funding by task and participa	nt.
9:15-10:15	OCRWM/NNWSI WBS Comparison	Present WBS "best fit" straw- man comparing proposed OCRWM WBS with current NNWSI WBS. Review, discuss, solicit TPO	Mac/Chuck Don/TPO's	TPO input to June 4-5 meeting w/Don Bray to present Project position and recommendations to HQ re: proposed WBS.	(
10:15-11:15	EA	comments. Status of EA Draft.	Max		
11:15-11:40	Open Items				
11:40-11:45	June Agenda	Review June Agenda Items	Brenda	·	}
11:45-11:55	May Action Items	Review Action Items.	Brenda/Don/TPO's	Understanding of who's doing what and when.	
11:55-12:00	Meeting Evaluation	How did we do today???	Everyone	what and when.	
END OF MEETING					

# \*\*\* ACTION ITEMS \*\*\*

# April 25-26, 1984 PM-TPO Meeting

		Page 1.		
WHAT	WHO	WHEN		
Discuss w/Mark Frei on May 1-2 whether SCP Chpts. 8 & 9 fulfill NWPA requirements.	Vern	May 1-2		
Can we (should we) make the Compliance Measure meeting on May 15? Needs to be determined.	Jerry/Mike V.	by May 3		
Review SCP network, check time availa- bility of staff involved and get back to SAI	TPO's to Mike V.	May 9		
Write letter to TPO's to get correct people necessary for an Issues Hierarchy/Perf. Assess./Regulatory interaction meeting.	Mike V. to Don to TPO's	This week		
Obtain written description of Data Review Inventory List -what should be in it for NRC.	Paul P. to Don to TPO's	By 5/4		
Prepare Data Inventory List for NRC Data Reviews in accordance with description provided by Paul	TPO's	Before June l (by Mid-May if possible)		
Check NRC re: date for Data Reviews tied to EA	Paul to Jerry S.	By May 11		
Send in for clearance at labs through DOE/NV for informal visits.	Paul P.	ASAP		
RE: Ruckleshaus and Cannon letters on EPA HLW Standard previous action item: Draft letters that were prepared in response to this action item are to be given to Don/TPO's even though they did not go out.	Jerry to Don/TPO's	April 27		
Mike Lawrence Photos (for his wall); Two photos from each participant should be selected and sent to Don	TPO's to Don	By next week		
Prepare a memo regarding the SCP Working Group Committee	Mike V. to TPO's	By 5/1		
Milestones List	Mike S. to TPO's	Noon, April 26		
Need to decide by next PM-TPO meeting if we are prepared to get with EPA to discuss the unsaturated zone and fracture flow.	Don/TPO's	Before 5/30		

# April 25-26, 1984 PM-TPO Meeting

		Page 2.		
WHAT	WHO	WHEN		
Discuss Performance Assessment Nat'l. Peer Review Mtg. schedule/date with HQ and get information to Tom	Don	By May 3		
Comments on ESTP as defined at Review in La Jolla.	TPO's to Don (LANL is Done)	By May 15		
Obtain copy of BWIP Records Summary from Dick Wilde	Don	By May 15		
Summary of Proposal from Effective Solutions	Mike to TPO's	By 5/7		
Upon receipt of a request from Effec. Sol'n., put on May 30-31 PM-TPO Mtg. Agenda .	Joy	By May 12		
Provide a copy of Data Review vs. Workshop definitions from NRC HQ	Paul to Don to TPO's	Done		
Comments on Don's letter to Bennett RE: DOE/NRC Agreement	If desired, TPO's to Don	By May 15		
Check on Week of July 23 for having Geohydrology NRC Workshop	Paul to Don/Bill	ASAP		
Resolve dilema of technical presentation on 2.1 Codes and Performance Assessment Review for TPO Mtg.	Tom	By Next Meeting 5/30		
Check on Waste Package NRC Workshop or Data Review which should it be?	Paul to Don to Larry	May 4		
Position on Data Review data release; each participant should determine their organization's position on what they are willing to release during the review and within 45 days after.	TPO's to Don	By Next Meeting 5/30		
Prepare list of appropriate supporting plans to the SCP	TPO's to Jerry	By April 30		
Jerry Submit above list to HQ	Jerry to HQ	0pe <b>n</b>		
SNL's Position on Design aspects for two exploratory shafts	Tom to Don	By May 3		
Forward advance text and graphics to SAI for Public Information Mtg.	TPO's to Mike S. w/cc to Marge Olson	By May 14		



# **Department of Energy**

Nevada Operations Office P. O. Box 14100 Las Vegas, NV 89114-4100

MAY 18 1984

J. William Bennett, Acting Assoc. Dir., Office of Geologic Repository Deployment, DOE/HQ (RW-20), GTN

NNWSI WEEKLY HIGHLIGHTS FOR WEEK ENDING MAY 18, 1984

- I. Issues Requiring Involvement of HQ or other Projects
- A. New Issues:

The proposed Transportation Programs Procedural Agreement between OCRWM and the Office of Defense Programs seems to ignore the prominent role of NRC. We believe that, in view of the public's concern about transportation, the current approach is flawed and could lead to difficulties in the future with both NRC and the public. WMPO previously sent two memos dated March 6, 1984 (WMPO:JSS-546) and May 9, 1984 (WMPO:MBB-773) requesting clarification of this issue. A response to these letters is requested.

B. Previously Reported Issues:

Issue		Status	First Report Date		
1.	USGS informal proposal to DOE/HQ re: alternate means of getting slots for OCRWM/NNWSI support. NNWSI would like details	No response from HQ.	May	5,	1984
2.	Davis-Lawrence meeting on April 24 re: NRC/ DOE agreement; NNWSI would like details.	No response from HQ.	May	5,	1984
3.	Formal action needed to form RCG ad hoc committee to develop uniform statements on economics, safety, and technology with regard to horizontal vs. vertical emplacement and retrievability.		May	5,	1984

#### J. William Bennett

· 3, · · .

### II. Major Internal Concerns

None to report.

## III. Significant Accomplishments (SA)/Information Items (II)

SA

On Monday, May 14, NV/WMPO became the employer of 15 additional staff formerly employed by USGS. They will remain on the DOE/NV payroll until the beginning of next fiscal year.

#### H

- Don Vieth presented testimony at a public hearing on May 16 that was conducted in Tonopah by the Nevada Legislative Commission Subcommittee to Study Disposal of High-Level Radioactive Waste in Nevada. Bob Loux, Director of the Nevada Nuclear Waste Project Office, presented testimony and Hank Welsh, Chairman of the Western Interstate Energy Board Radioactive Waste Transportation Subcommittee, presented the scope of their transportation study. Several suggestions were made to Mr. Welsh on the scope of the study by the members of the Legislative Subcommittee. The next public hearing will be held June 20.
- o Paul Prestholt visited the USGS this week and spent the day in conference with Bill Dudley, Bill Wilson, Craig Bentley, and Jerry Szymanski discussing availability of data, groundrules for interaction with the Survey, and content of the Survey's NNWSI program. Also discussed was the detailed format and an agenda for the upcoming Hydrology NRC/DOE Workshop.

### IV. Upcoming Events

# 1. <u>Coordination Group Meetings</u>

o Monday, May 21: Repository Coordination Group Meeting, DEN.

### 2. HQ Meetings

- o Monday, May 21: Briefing and tour of NTS Waste Management facilities for Martha Hesse, Asst. Secretary for Management Administration.
- Tuesday, May 22: Performance Assessment Briefing (HQ/Weston) in ABQ.
- o Wednesday, May 23: Office Automation Meeting to formulate a coordinated course of action throughout OCRWM and Project offices, in DEN.
- Friday, May 25: Briefing and tour of NTS Waste Management facilities for J. Merle Schulman, Director of Office of Personnel (HQ).

# J. William Bennett

## 3. Internal Project and DOE/NV Meetings

- o Monday, May 21: WMPO/SAI Monthly Status Review Meeting.
- Wednesday Thursday, May 30-31: PM-TPO Meeting in Las Vegas.
- o Monday, June 11: Don Vieth to make presentation at USGS Quarterly Coordination Meeting at GTN.

## 4. State and Public Interaction

- o Thursday, May 24: Tour of NTS for the Boulder City Town Council and City Manager.
- o Tuesday, May 29: NNWSI Project public information meeting to be held in Beatty, 7-10:00 p.m. At the high School
- o Friday, June 1: Briefing for NV State Representatives on the Mission Plan, Washington, D.C.
- o Wednesday, June 6: D. L. Vieth to make presentation to ANS Conference in New Orleans entitled, "Nevada: A Citizen's Look at the Back Yard."
- o Thursday, June 7: North Las Vegas City Council tour of NTS Waste Management Facilities.

WMP0:DLV-843

Donald L. Vieth, Director Waste Management Project Office

7 125

T. P. Longo, DOE/HQ (RW-22), GTN

J. J. Fiore, DOE/HQ (RW-22), GTN C. R. Cooley, DOE/HQ (RW-24), GTN M. W. Frei, DOE/HQ (RW-23), GTN

V. J. Cassello, DOE/HQ (RW-12) GTN

E. S. Burton, DOE/HQ (RW-25), FORSTL J. O. Neff, DOE/SRPO, Columbus, OH S. A. Mann, DOE/CRPO, Argonne, IL

O. L. Olson, DOE/RL, Richland, WA

R. W. Taft, AMES

L. E. Perrin, RMB

A. J. Roberts, RMB

T. O. Hunter, SNL, 6310, Albuquerque, NM

W. W. Dudley, JR., USGS, Denver, CO L. D. Ramspott, LLNL, Livermore, CA

D. T. Oakley, LANL, Los Alamos, NM

A. R. Hakl, W, NTS M. E. Spaeth, SAI, Las Vegas, NV

J. R. LaRiviere, SAI, Las Vegas, NV

W. S. Twenhofel, Lakewood, CO

J. H. Fiore, SAI, Las Vegas, NV

R. R. Loux, NWPO

C. H. Johnson, NWPO

P. T. Prestholt, NRC/Las Vegas, NV

NNWSI Project File